Oakdale SCC Meeting Minutes
March 26, 2015

Chairperson: Michelle Kushlan

In attendance: Michelle Kushlan, Angela Oviatt, Polly Buck, Elcena Davenport, Kurt
Stevens, Kierstin Draper via Skype

Bylaws
Bylaws from last meeting were tabled until a quorum was present. We do not have a
quorum again so they will be tabled again until April meeting.

Kierstin recommended holding elections for 2015-2016 school year SCC in spring.
Elcena will make a flyer advertising open positions for parents.

CSIP:

Because we have too few members in attendance to vote, we will instead ask
SCC members to come into the office to sign.

Our CSIP from last year was based on Rate of Increase (ROI). To better align
with the districts goals, this year we are writing our goals to target % of
students on benchmark.

Reading Goal: By May 2016, at least 80% of students will meet grade level
benchmarks as measured by FSF/PSF and R-CBM, or grade leels will increase
the number of students at benchmark by the following percentage: K-1=20%,
2-5:10%

Kierstin talked about potential items to consider for the CSIP we will be
writing next year.

Elcena mentioned that perhaps next year we could align CTESS expectations
with CSIP goals.

Michelle remarked that it would be good for parents and SCC members to be
aware of what the teacher evaluation system (CTESS) looks like.

Math Goal: by May, 2016 at least 80% of students will meet grade level
benchmarks as measured by the QD/MN and MCOMP, or grade levels will
increase the number of students at benchmark by 20%.

PBIS Goal: By May 2016, the number of office referrals will have decreased
by 10% from the 2014-15 school year. Oakdale will establish and maintain a
school-wide adult PBIS system.

Elcena and Polly noted that we don’t have very accurate PBIS data from this
year to base a goal on.

Angela requested teacher PD for Office Discipline Referrals (ODRs) and PBIS
expectations for students and staff.

The PBIS goal’s action plan was modified to say “Staff-wide PBIS trainings for
staff and student ODRs and School-Wide expectations

Land Trust money will go to pay for 3 Reading Interventionists ($19,000)
and 1 Math Interventionist ($6,000)



* Outlined acronym definitions for parent members

* Michelle asked why PBIS was a component of the CSIP - Kierstin explained
that is a district initiative to address behavior and increase instructional
quality

* Kierstin suggested that next year SCC meets monthly and also have each
grade report their progress and feedback on the CSIP yearly.

Elementary Schedule & Tentative Brain Booster Choices

* Oakdale teachers voted from 6 choices: music, Playworks/PE, STEM, Library,
art, and technology.

e Library is required for all schools.

* Teachers chose music, Playworks, STEM as our Brain Boosters.

* Michelle suggested we do Meet the Masters or something like it to continue
bringing art to the classroom.

*  We could not dedicate much time to additional programs due to reduced
instruction time.

* Discussion about aides and retention.

Michelle or Polly will send out the CSIP via email and ask parents to come in
and vote to approve it by signing it. Parents may also vote via email to
Michelle or Kierstin.

Michelle will reach out to Amber Shill and invite her to our next meeting.

Next Meeting April 2374, 6:00pm



